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LICENSE APPLICATION NOTIFICATION 
 
License Number:   20210001008 
 
Application for: This is an application for a Gambling Location license to be added to the following existing licenses at 

the location referenced below:  Liquor On Sale – 100 seats or less, and Liquor On Sale-Sunday.  The 
Gambling Location license will allow a charitable organization to sell pull tabs, e-tabs, tip 
boards, raffle tickets, operate a paddle wheel, bingo and other games that the state of Minnesota 
allows once the organization has obtained a State of Minnesota Gambling Control Board 
Premise Permit.  

 
License at:            928 7th St W Unit #106 
 
Gambling Location Licensee:   

   Gazta & Enhancements LLC, doing business as O’Cheeze 
   Anthony Fritz, owner, 612-710-4346 

  
     Existing License Conditions:   

1.  All sales, display and/or consumption of alcohol under this license shall remain within the licensed service 
area, which is the separately defined indoor seating area and kitchen space supporting this use that shall be 
compact and contiguous with each other, as shown on the approved floorplan submitted with the license 
application and on file with the Department of Safety and Inspections (DSI). 
2.  Licensee shall maintain an approved barrier that separates and defines the licensed service area to ensure the 
sale, display and/or consumption of alcohol remains within the approved area. 
3.  Licensee agrees to close the establishment at 12:00 a.m. midnight each day of the week. All patron/customers 
shall vacate the premises by 12:30 a.m. each day of the week as per City Zoning Code (parking requirement). 
4.  No liquor sales and/or service is allowed on a public sidewalk without prior written approval and additional 
licensing from DSI. 
 

     Recommended Additional License Conditions:  None 
 

Deadline for Response Date:  Friday, November 26, 2021 at 4:30 p.m. 
 

      If you have any objections to the license application, you must respond in writing by Friday, November 26, 2021 to: 
 
      Legislative Hearing Officer 
      310 City Hall 
      15 West Kellogg Blvd. 
      Saint Paul, MN  55102 
 
                 Or email to:  LH-Licensing@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
 

      If you have any questions, please contact DSI Inspectors Tom Ferrara or Jeff Fischbach at 651-266-8989. 
 
      Notice Mailed: Tuesday, October 12, 2021     


